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Tēnā koutou, tēnā koutou, tēnā koutou katoa


 


As Term 2 draws to a close, so does my journey at Glenfield College. 11 and a half years, around 7000

lessons, and 950 odd students taught. As I enter into my own new chapter, it is hard to leave this one

behind. I will miss the energy, enthusiasm and passion the students here at Glenfield College have

brought to the classroom. I will miss the characters who have made each day amusing, challenging and

worthwhile. I will miss the wonderful staff who work tirelessly to ensure our learners are aspirational and

adventurous and that they are provided with the highest levels of teaching and learning. I will miss our

community that values and invest in the school and supports the school in all it does. Glenfield College

truly is a wonderful school, and I am glad to have been able to be a part of it for so long. I am sincerely

grateful for the opportunities that Glenfield College has given me...to learn, lead and grow to be ready for

this next step.


A new and exciting challenge awaits me and while it saddens me to not be able to see out this

academic year, it's time to say goodbye. I know I am leaving behind an awesome team who will

continue to grow and develop our learners.


In term 3 I will start in my new role as Deputy Principal at Birkenhead College - working with a new team

of teachers and staff, as we support and guide the students of Birkenhead College on their educational

journey. I love that I will continue to work in the local community and see many familiar faces, including

students, staff and whanau who I have connected with over the years. I look forward to hearing and

reading of the ongoing successes of the learners at Glenfield College.


To finish, I have a final message for the students of Glenfield College. The experts were beginners at

first. Don’t let setbacks prevent you from achieving your goals and reaching your potential. Be

aspirational, be adventurous, be resilient, and do so with pride, respect and integrity.


Ka kite anō au i a koutou






Nigel Snookes.



Please click here to view Glenfield College Hauora.
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Matariki Week Celebrated



From 20-24 June we celebrated Matariki. Matariki is a special occasion in the New Zealand calendar

which marks the start of the Māori New Year. Signified by the Matariki cluster of stars reappearing in our

night sky, this is a time to reflect on the past year, celebrate the present, and plan for the year ahead.

Please click this link to see the video: https://www.gc.ac.nz/matariki-video-2022/

Guest Speaker: Pat Buckley

On 16 June, we welcomed Pat Buckley as guest speaker to talk with our Year 12 & Year 13 students. He

https://school.us11.list-manage.com/track/click?u=31c68ea3b68148cd685facc34&id=d7ba4f992a&e=7bc7117acd


is the Founder and Managing Director of Amped4Life Trust which is a non-profit organisation that was

formed to help bring insight and understanding to teenagers about the dangers of substance abuse and

the importance of making good choices. He spoke about his own struggles and heartbreak. Please click

here to see photos from the presentation: https://www.flickr.com/photos/129130977@N02/albums/

72177720299828496

Year 9 & 10 Parent/Teacher Information Evening

On 8 June, we held a Parent/Teacher Interviews evening in the Theatre. This was an opportunity for the

parents/caregivers of both Year 9 & 10 students to meet with their subject teachers to discuss any

questions or concerns they may have. It also gave them the opportunity to see how their child is

progressing with their subjects. Mr Bonneywell said he was pleased with the turnout. 

Attitude Talks 

In mid-June, our Years 9 – 11 each listened to a presentation from Attitude, a subsidiary of The Parenting

Place. These covered topics such as Hauora, drugs and alcohol, resilience, and positive choices.

Theatre Dance Performance
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At lunchtime on 8 June, a large crowd attended a dance performance in the Theatre from one of our

Satellite schools. A big thank you goes to our students, Lorelei Jull & Vienna Lind, for leading the

performance. Please click here to see more pictures from the performance.

Level 1 Business Studies Market Day

https://school.us11.list-manage.com/track/click?u=31c68ea3b68148cd685facc34&id=6173d87a04&e=7bc7117acd


At lunchtime on Friday 10 June, our Level 1 Business Studies students showed off their skills at the

annual Market Day.  It was an eventful lunchtime as many students came and supported the Business

Studies classes.  A large variety of products were available including churros, pancakes & Kawakawa

cream. Participation in Market Day enables students to achieve credits towards their Business Activity

assessments. Mr MacLeod was very proud of the students for a very successful event. Please

click here to see more photos from the event.

Level 2 Wero Vector Whitewater Rafting PE Trip

On 14 June, our year 12 Physical Education students went to Wero Vector Whitewater Rafting Park for

their risk management assessment. All students had an exciting experience in freezing cold water and

were definitely pushed outside their comfort zones. They learnt how to paddle in fast-moving water,

wear the correct equipment and look after their physical and emotional safety. It was a  brilliant

opportunity for our Physical Education students! Please click here to see more pics from the trip.

Feedback on Peer Support Leaders
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Here is a summary from a few of our Form Class teachers:





I have been surprised several times with how well students get along with the Peer Support students and

also their classmates during this time. Also, the little programmes/activities cover cooperation and

teamwork skills and furthermore have deeper meanings with a purpose to the activities which are

fantastic! The Peer Support programme really fulfilled the aim of getting the Year 9s to bond with each

other and also with several senior students which allows them to be more approachable when needed.

My Year 9s really looked forward to Fridays when the Peer Support Leaders came in and every time a

positive synergy was created which just really warmed my heart. - Ms Jaclyn Jung (9Jg)


 


 The Peer Support Leaders: 


- were amazing


- were awesome


- helped us settle into the school


- helped us get to know each other 


- are nice 


- taught us life lessons 


 Mr Karl Lee (9Le)





It has been really great having our year 12 leaders meeting with the year 9s weekly. They have helped

the group to gel and I have watched boundaries disappear. Some of the students knew each other, while

others seemed isolated. Getting students out into the sun and running activities made it easy for them to

learn to trust each other and for new friendships to develop. The year 9s also found it easy to approach

senior students if they needed information. Great work Year 12 Peer Support Leaders. Your work with

the Year 9 students is valued and greatly appreciated. - Mr Gerald Shand (9Sh)





The Peer Support programme is an effective tool, which created a socio-emotional climate of

"care" and helped 9KM students to adapt to the College softly. -  Ms Anya Kamynina (9Km)





I'm so glad to have had the opportunity and to have taken part in the Peer Support programme. From

learning new interesting leadership styles with Ms Fan, to implementing them with the Year 9s over

Term 1 and 2, it was a blast! Great to be able to interact with the Year 9s and help connect them to one

another through inactive tasks, focusing on things such as team building, leadership, and combating



bullying. It was a privilege to take on this challenge to help the Year 9s and develop my leadership style

while doing so. - Luke Oborn (Year 12 Peer Support Leader)



Please click here for more photos.

Creative Excellence Award 

https://school.us11.list-manage.com/track/click?u=31c68ea3b68148cd685facc34&id=61653d6509&e=7bc7117acd


Congratulations to Lyden Chloe Cambe - Year 13, for achieving this Creative Excellence Award in 3D

Animation. 



Gateway for Jessica Battye at GR Engineering

Jessica Battye in Year 12 has been attending a Gateway programme at GR Engineering. Here is some

feedback from two of her employers: 


"Jess is going well and is much more focused and interested than anyone else we’ve had through the

programme. She has been mostly observing and the boys have involved her a little bit more with hands-

on tasks where possible. We haven’t been just getting her to do menial tasks but if she wants any holiday

work she will be doing that." Greg Riach - GR Engineering.


"Jess reminds us all of where we were before we embarked down this road of automotive engineering.

She brings a lot of positive energy to the workshop and is a pleasure to have around. In a trade that is

rapidly developing into something none of us can predict, it's a pleasure to have young visionaries come

through with fresh thoughts and ideas. We here at GR Engineering wish her the best in all her future

endeavors". Victoria Mayhill - GR Engineering. 

Technology Block Superstars



Neal Francis Castro - Year 12 student                          Tristan Santos - Year 12 student

Important Dates to Note

25 July - Term 3 Starts - Day 6


26 July - Level 2 Geography Trip

27 July - Wairau Intermediate Visit


28 July - Glenfield Intermediate Visit

29 & 30 July - MUNA


31 July & 1 August - Level 3 PE Trip

2 August Whanau Hui - 6.30pm in the Wharekai


3 August - Open Evening - 6-8pm - Kaipatiki Theatre

Term 2 Sports Wrap 





Glenfield College has had a very successful term of sport. Here are a few highlights from this term.

To follow @glenfieldcollegesport click below

To see the latest sports fixtures click below

Covid-19 Information

The well-being of our students and staff is very important to us. We are aware that along with Covid, the

winter bugs are also doing the rounds. If your child has returned to school post-illness but still has a

leftover symptom, could we ask that they wear a mask to protect the health of those around them. Please

note that although maks are no longer mandated in schools we are still highly recommending,

encouraging and supporting students to do so. Please follow these links to access the online forms for

reporting of covid-related absences:


Positive Covid case: here


Household Contact: here

If your child becomes unwell at school...

https://school.us11.list-manage.com/track/click?u=31c68ea3b68148cd685facc34&id=38e27c2d60&e=7bc7117acd
https://school.us11.list-manage.com/track/click?u=31c68ea3b68148cd685facc34&id=7e30082e4a&e=7bc7117acd
https://school.us11.list-manage.com/track/click?u=31c68ea3b68148cd685facc34&id=ef4cdffb91&e=7bc7117acd
https://school.us11.list-manage.com/track/click?u=31c68ea3b68148cd685facc34&id=0ee7045462&e=7bc7117acd


Thank you for keeping your child at home if they have any COVID symptoms. Common COVID Omicron

symptoms for teenagers are a sore stomach, sometimes with nausea, diarrhea and vomiting, instead of

or as well as coughs & sore throat etc.  If they have any of these symptoms, please keep your child home

even if they test negative as RAT results are not always reliable.    Several students have now tested

positive twice for Omicron recently.   The gastro symptoms are also symptoms for Norovirus and

Influenza A, both of which we currently have at school.  


 


If your child or a family member tests positive, please use the link on our school website to let us know,

so we know we have the correct information.  


 


Until last week, you did not have to isolate again, if a family member tested positive within 90 days of

your testing positive.   From last week, this has been reduced to 29 days, because the new Omicron

variants are highly transmissible.


 


If your child phones you during school hours to let you know they are sick and want to go home, please

remind them to follow school rules and go to the sickbay, where we will look after them and contact you

as necessary.  It helps us to know where they are, and that they are safe.

Return of International Students –

Homestay Families Required
With the upcoming change to New Zealand border restrictions, we are excited to welcome International

Students back to Glenfield College from Term 3, 2022.


We are looking to expand our pool of homestay families for both long-term and short-term placements. 

 Homestay families play a vital role in our International Student programme, helping our students to feel

at home during their stay and to make the most of their time in New Zealand. Hosting an international

student can be a very rewarding experience and is a great way to learn about another culture.  


We are excited to be welcoming a male student from Italy and two male students from Japan who will be

attending Glenfield College for one term only.  If you are interested in hosting one of these students,

please complete this form: https://lpsh.secure.force.com/HostFamilyApplicationForm and a staff member

will be in contact with you.

Please ensure we have up-to-date contact details. You can do this by updating them on the Parent

Portal, or by sending us an email admin@gc.ac.nz .





Please keep up to date with College events via our online calendar below.   This will be updated as

School Communications
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information comes to hand.





If you have any questions about our College communication, please feel free to contact me at

admin@gc.ac.nz .

Click here to view
the school calendar

Click here to view
the school calendar
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